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Dear Planning
Re Application no: 15/00839/REM

My mother lives at 9 Oxford Road, Bodicote.  The plans above are of concern for a number of reasons:

a.Height and density of development- The row of properties concerned are single story bungalows occupied by elderly residents. The proposed development shows multiple two storey houses in high density, very close behind them, which will overshadow and have a significant overbearing impact on the bungalows. It is not in keeping with the character of the neighbourhood.
I believe that the development should be further away and that the new development should be more in scale and in keeping with the neighbourhood and hence have single storey buildings behind the single storey bungalows.
This would help to maintain the effect on the appearance of the area and avoid further disturbance for the elderly affected.  

b.Protecting vulnerable residents- Many of elderly residents of Oxford Road are vulnerable and not in a position to comment and so an advocate should be appointed to protect their interests, so that their vulnerability is not exploited. 

c.Boundaries of the development- The screening suggested is just a few deciduous trees and is not acceptable: an evergreen hedge and wall would provide better cover and sound protection and we would like this to be substituted. A wall would properly separate the existing bungalows and the extensive new development to give the elderly residents better security and protection of their privacy.

d.Compensation - The bungalows were purchased when they had a spacious open green outlook which will be lost. This will have a severe adverse effect on the elderly residents.  The value and salability of the properties reflected this outlook, I think that some compensation and compromise on the development planned should be offered, as the developers do stand to make a considerable profit from this and this profit should not be at the expense of long standing vulnerable existing residents. 

e. Nosie- The proximity of the planned 2 storey houses and car parking spaces will cause increased noise and disturbance to the residents, as well as affecting the visual impact. As they are all old and frail I believe that this will adversely affect their wellbeing. 

Yours faithfully

Dr Lisa Brewster

